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The Vicar’s Letter 

    The Vicarage, Waltham Road 
 (corner of Foliejohn Way) 

Woodlands Park 
Telephone  01628 822000 

 
 
 

Dear Friends of the Parish of White Waltham and Woodlands Park, 
We were asked in a recent church service to think about; “what makes 
you feel you belong?” Is it the particular place? The things you can see? 
Or the people around you? 
Belonging is a big theme in the bible. We recently thought about what 
Jesus meant when he said that he was the ‘true vine’ and that we were 
branches. Jesus wants us to know that we need to remain in him, intimately 
connected to God to live fruitful lives, experiencing his love to better love 
others. And as fellow branches, belonging to God and with each other. 
We each have a particular place and a purpose provided by our loving 
heavenly Father. 
By the time you read this, we will have celebrated the Easter festival.  This 
is the story at the heart of the Christian faith showing how we are joined to 
our heavenly Father through the sacrificial death of Jesus, with Jesus 
telling us that he had gone ‘to prepare a place for you’ even through death, 
and then promising to ‘come back to take you to be with me’, where you 
belong. 
 (continued over) 
 

THIS MAGAZINE 

Published bi-monthly, six times a year. 
Delivered free to all homes in White Waltham & Woodlands Park  

and given to all families at White Waltham School.   
Freely available at church services.   

Also available on White Waltham Church’s Facebook page and website. 

Articles for the next edition should be sent to 
waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 

 

by 8th May 2024 
Magazines are usually available on the last Sunday of the month 

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk            White Waltham 
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Now, there is joy in belonging, joy in being fruitful, joy in being joined in 
God’s love and joy in experiencing deep partnership with each other. 
Belonging…  
If this sounds like something you’d be interested in, please come and 
explore with us on a Sunday morning in May and June when we are going 
to be looking together at the letter to the Christians in Philippi, found in 
the New Testament of the bible. We are going to help each other work out 
more of what it means to live deeply connected to each other in partnership, 
deeply connected to God in empowering love, and knowing the deep joy 
of belonging. 
If you don’t feel ready for that, then on 7 Thursday evenings this summer 
we are running the ‘Identity Course’ asking questions such as, ‘Who am 
I?’, ‘What is the purpose of life?’, ‘Who is God?’, ‘Can I make contact 
with him?’, ‘What about science and faith?’ You can bring any questions 
or opinions; you can speak or just listen.  More details on page 16. 
We all have a deep need to belong.  If we are blessed, we fill it with family 
and friends, being needed and receiving help. But these are shadows 
pointing to the belonging we have to our Father God that we are offered in 
Jesus. Please come to a service, join a course, or just reach out for a 
conversation, as we discover more of the joy of belonging together.  

Dave  
Rev Dave Atallah   
Tel: 01628 822000    
waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 
 

 

A BIG  
THANK YOU 

to everyone who helps to distribute these magazines to every 
household, and many of the businesses, in the Parish.  
Your help and hard work are very much appreciated!   
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Want to 
advertise in this 

publication? 

Contact  
Bob Crittenden 

Tel.  
01628 822000  

 
Email  

waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 
 

 

DAVID SHAILES 
PLUMBERS & 
DECORATORS 

 

Showers, Baths,  
Sinks, Repairs,  

Cylinders, Immersions, 
Taps, Washers, Pumps, 

Bathroom Suites, Toilets, 
Basins & Radiators fitted. 
Full Interior & Exterior 

Decorating. 
Reliable & Clean. 

Find us on Facebook. 

i.plumber@btinternet.com 

Phone: 0770 8602442 
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Woodlands Park Primary  
and  

Nursery School 
 

 

A place for everyone.  
Together, we are inspired to grow, learn and achieve. 

We have been promoting the love of reading 
at Woodlands Park over the last few weeks. 
A book fayre, book swap, dressing up for 
World Book Day, visiting authors and story 
in a jar competition were just some of the 
activities and events that took place. 
Developing a love of reading is so important 
and we hope that we inspired more of our 
young people and families to pick up a book! 

Visiting author    
with our Owls class 

We have recently hosted the Lawn Tennis 
Association who have run tennis taster 
sessions for our children and after Easter, we 
have Berkshire Cricket running free cricket 
coaching sessions. Exposing children to more 
opportunities in sport is high up on our 
priority list and it was great to see the children 
being more active. 

Foxes class taking part in 
their tennis taster session 

We continue to try and provide lots of 
opportunities for children to develop their 
learning outside of school and we have 
recently run trips to Woolly Firs, London 
Zoo and our Wolves class are due to visit 
the Imperial War Museum in London 
before the Easter break. We hope these 
visits inspire the children and help further 
engage them with their class learning.          Pupils visiting London Zoo 
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Thank you to all those members of our community who have come and 
volunteered, lead assemblies and support our events this term. We are 
lucky to have so many great friends and supporters! We look forward to 
the summer term and updating you in the next newsletter! 

Best wishes 

Jamie Miles,  
Headteacher  

01628 822350 
www.woodlandsparkschool.co.uk     office@woodlandsparkschool.org 
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FOREST GREEN MOTORS & TRAILERS  

CAR SERVICING, REPAIRS & DIAGNOSTICS 

To most makes and models from small services to brake overhauls 
MOTS arranged, fitting of batteries, bulbs and wiper blades 

APPROVED MEMBER OF RMI & TRUST MY GARAGE 

TRAILER SERVICING & REPAIRS 

Parts and trailer accessories 
We also supply and fit towbars and towing electrics 

UNIT 4, MANOR FARM, MANOR FARM ROAD,  
SHURLOCK ROW, READING, BERKSHIRE.  RG10 0PY  

TEL: 01189 34 33 79  or  07778 21 77 41 
 

General plumbing repairs 
and installations 

From a leaky tap  
to a full bathroom installation 

Over 28 years’ experience 

 

Why not call us for a free quote 
Call 07922 875685 

berkshireplumbingrepairs@gmail.com 
www.berkshireplumbingrepairs.uk 
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Holiday at Home 
On a chilly February day, around twenty older members of our church 
family and the wider community were invited to Holiday at Home. 
Our destination required no luggage, passport or special equipment. 
Arriving at the Tree House in time for coffee, we were faced with a picture 
quiz to identify precise locations of landmarks in Maidenhead. Geography 
has never been my strong point, as this task proved! 
With no room for inhibitions, Dave then challenged us to use drawing or 
mime to convey the titles of hymns to the rest of our team; the seven-word 
ones were particularly tricky. Dave then led us in some thoughts about a 
well-known hymn: My Song is Love Unknown. Through video, we 
explored the origins of both words and music, contemplating the lyrics in 
greater depth. 
A delicious home-cooked lunch of cottage pie and vegetables, followed by 
a choice of homemade desserts, gave us all a chance to chat together at 
length in a safe environment. While some would have liked a post-prandial 
nap, we were challenged to one final picture quiz, identifying three famous 
faces in each portrait mash-up. 
Thanks to everyone involved in making this such an enjoyable occasion. 
Anne Crittenden 
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The London Marathon 
Being selected as one of only 17 people in the country to represent 
Slimming World in the London Marathon in 2024 is a dream come true.  
I can't wait to meet the rest of my amazing teammates, made up of 
Slimming World consultants, staff and fellow members. Together we are 
raising money for SMILES (Slimmers Making It a Little Easier for 
Someone).  Slimming World's own charity, to benefit Cancer Research 
UK, The Irish Cancer Society and Alzheimer's Research UK. 

I am running for Cancer Research, having lost my dad to cancer when I 
was 13 years old.  We also have a member at my Slimming World group 
going through treatment at the moment, so I will be thinking of her as I 
run the marathon. 

In 2012, I was almost 19 stone, and I had a health scare.  My GP told me 
I had high blood pressure and cholesterol and was told that if I did not 
change something, there was a 45% chance of a stroke or heart attack 
within 2 years.  I was offered a 12-week referral to Slimming World and 
I have not looked back since, I lost just over 5 stone in 7 months and have 
been at Target for 10 years. 

Before I started Slimming World, I would not even run for a bus, but my 
consultant at the time suggested I try Parkrun and I loved it!  I have now 
completed over 350 Parkruns, and I have also done my local 10-mile 
Easter run twice.  In 2021, having been unsuccessful once again to get in 
to the London Marathon, I took the plunge and did it virtually, completing 
it in just over 7 hours, with my friend running the last 11 miles with me.  
I am now ready to take on the streets of London! Please support me – 
every little helps. 

Here is the link to my just giving page  
www.justgiving.com/page/simon-graves-1698256265551 

Simon Graves 
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White Waltham CE Academy 
 
We have had a very busy few weeks since coming back after 
half-term. The children have relished the learning experiences from the 
many exciting opportunities the staff have planned and delivered. 

First of all, we had a fantastic STEM week, with the 
children learning to code Micro:Bits, Coding Critters and 
film their own stop motion videos. We also had Dyson 
discovery boxes, where the children in KS2 were able to 
explore different prototypes of the Dyson vacuum 
cleaner and fan. Finally, all children made a DT project, 
with Foundation making rockets, year 1 and 2 making 

mobiles to help Wallace sleep, year 3 
and 4 making a fan machine and year 5 and 6 making a 
brush monster. Thank you so much to the parents and 
carers who gave up their time to come and visit the 
children and discuss their careers in the STEM industry. I 
know we have a couple more who have offered to come 
in and spend some time with the children, and we look 
forward to facilitating this over the next few weeks. 

Year 3 and 4 enjoyed a fascinating visit to the British 
Museum last week to see the Benin Bronzes up close 
and discover more about the Kingdom of Benin. We 
had a talk from Grace, who shared with us lots of 
narratives and facts about Benin, and we spent time 
learning about the mighty Oba (king). The children 
particularly enjoyed the narrative of why the Oba is depicted swinging a 
leopard around and possessing fish for feet. The image shows that the Oba 
was king of the land and water.  

We also had time to visit the Ancient Egypt gallery and learnt more about 
the mummification process and why they treated the death of the pharaohs 
with such high regard. The children behaved impeccably on the trip and 
were full of enthusiasm to share their knowledge already learnt during our 
Africa topic. 

Whilst year 3 and 4 were on their trip, the rest of the school 
enjoyed a visit from renowned poet Coral Rumble. Coral 
Rumble is an award-winning poet, with five poetry 
collections, plus 180+ anthology contributions. Her 
collections have been promoted by education magazines 
and shortlisted for awards. She won the poetry category in 
the ‘Spark! School Book Awards’ 2023. Her verse novel, 
‘Little Light’, was shortlisted for a UKLA Award, 2023. 
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She was an inspiration to many children, and this led to lots of them sharing 
their own poems that they had written after the workshop. We love to see 
when an experience sparks further creativity in the children. 

Foundation children enjoyed a visit from our favourite vet 
- Richard Best. Richard brought with him his corgi 
Dorcus, and the children loved learning and discussing the 
best ways to look after Dorcus. The visit helped the 
children understand the responsibility that comes with 
looking after a pet, and they discussed all the ways we can 
help look after them, such as feeding them, providing 
them with shelter and giving them lots of love. 

We continue to have a busy end to the term, with visits for year 1 and 2 to 
Pitts River Museum in Oxford and Foundation's visit to Odds Farm. We 
have World Book Day, Eisteddfod finals, Dance Extravaganza and more 
author visits for the children to enjoy. What a wonderful way to round off 
Spring Term! 

Best wishes, 
Mrs. Denham 
Head of School 

 
 

STEANE & CO 
Est  1884 

Hardware & DIY Store 
 

 ironmongers tools & plumbing 

 paint & gardening electrical 

 water softening salt household items 

 key cutting LED light bulbs 
 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY 
( terms and  cond i t ions  app ly ) 

 

124 Wessex Way, Cox Green, SL6 3DL 
gyn3@msn.com 

01628 624480     www.steaneandco.co.uk 
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Thursday evenings starting on 25th April  
at the Vicarage 

Spending just over an hour, depending on discussions, we will look 
together at the Gospel of John to clear up confusion about who we are and 
who God is.  Each session also addresses a popular question such as: 

Are Christianity and science enemies? 

What about other religions? 

Why do we suffer? 

A really great, easy course to come to with a friend 

 25th April  The God who created us 
 2nd May  The God who wants to rescue us 
 9th May  The God we were made for 
 16th May The God who wants to comfort us 
 24th May The God who loves relationships 
 6th June The God who died for us 
 13th June  The God who wants to persuade us 

If any of that sounds interesting but the timing is difficult, please be in 
touch (contact details below) and suggest an alternative. 

Rev Dave Atallah 
Tel: 01628 822000 Email:  waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 

The Vicarage, Waltham Road (corner of Foliejohn Way), Woodlands Park 
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St Mary’s Flower Guild, White Waltham 
Everyone is welcome to join our friendly group.  You don’t have to be an 
experienced flower arranger to join us.  

By the time you read this, 30th March may have come and gone. However, 
just in case: 

Saturday 30th March from 9.30am – do come and join us to decorate the 
church for Easter.  

We plan to meet once a month throughout the year. We are planning 
several activities for later this year to include workshops, fund raisers and 
coffee mornings. We are also currently arranging another garden visit. All 
details will be available soon. Here are some other dates for your diary: 

Sunday 23rd June – an annual favourite – a Garden Party in Carolyn’s 
Garden, 2.30pm to 4.30pm with tea and cake, a raffle and a plant and book 
table. Donations of raffle prizes, plants and books welcome. 

Saturday 13th July – a return visit by floral art demonstrator Chris Smith.  
In the Tree House at 10am. 

For information on any of our activities please contact Carolyn Thompson 
07834 545967, Liz Atlay 07881 785131 or Julia Hodgson 07904 999685.  

We look forward to seeing you. 
 

Su Doku 
Easy Medium 
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Pancake party 
What a fun time we had on Shrove Tuesday with our church family, where 
we celebrated Pancake Day in The Tree House on the 13th February. 25 
people came along to join in the fun. 

There was lots of chat and laughter; also, a musical quiz on the theme of 
girl’s names – it spanned the years and was enjoyed by everyone. 

Along with most people that night having pancakes, we were lucky enough 
to be offered a huge array of different types, along with a fantastic choice 
of savoury and sweet fillings. The children were delighted with all the 
options of chocolate on offer, in one form or another. A huge thank you 
must be said to Carole, who organised the food, and Sally, who helped in 
the kitchen. 
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Little Roots Baby & Toddler Group 
For babies and toddlers with their parents/carers 

We meet between 9.00 & 11.15am on Mondays during school term time.  
Come when you can, go when you must – we have a range of toys out for 
free play, Bible story time and music.  We provide appropriate snacks for 
little ones. 

We meet in The Tree House, which is located in the churchyard at White 
Waltham Church.  Some parking is possible at the bottom of Church Hill, 
and more spaces are available in the yard of Bury Court Antiques (Alistair 
Price). 

We would love to see you! 
   Little Roots Toddler Group 

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk 

 
 
 
 

Want some financial help with your education? 
Have you left school?   

Are you thinking of full-time training or education? 
(apprenticeship/College, university etc.)  

or are you already there? 

If you are under 25 and live in the civil parishes of Shottesbrooke or 
White Waltham, or the south ward of Hurley … then the Duell and Hawes 
Educational Trust may be able to help you with a grant (this includes 
areas within Knowl Hill, Warren Row, Littlewick Green, Woodlands Park and 
Paley Street). 

For further information on the areas covered and eligibility,  
please write to:  Clerk to the Trustees, Carolyn Thompson,  

Spire View, Waltham Road, White Waltham, SL6 3SG  
or email: carolynt52@icloud.com for an application form 
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Read this short story from the Bible… 
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…and complete this Wordsearch about it! 
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Cycling Shop 
SAM’S  BIKE  SHOP 

 

Moss End Garden Centre, 
Warfield, RG42 6EJ 

 

Many makes of bikes, spares and accessories 

Come and visit us for all your cycling needs. 

Free parking 
Phone 01344 360922 

samsbikeshop@outlook.com 
Sponsors of the Andrew family on their successful 

1,147 mile Project Rainbow Cycle Ride around Britain in 2011 

Bring this advert to get 10% off! 
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Memories from the Past 
The older I get, the more often people, situations, places and journeys come 
to my mind.  I sometimes wonder how many of you who (bless you) take 
the time to read what I write, have any memory of me.  But the years I 
lived in Woodlands Park remain very clear in my mind.  There was the 
Youth Club; the fire not far from the church; the church itself with the 
lovely yew tree (how old is that tree I wonder?), the day another tree in the 
churchyard was struck by lightning and I could go on.  
Memories, some happy and some sad, but each one of them shaped me and 
it is true that our pasts do have a strong effect on our present lives.  It is a 
sad event that has prompted this newsletter from 
New Zealand.  I first left UK in 1973 from a wee 
village just outside Littlehampton so many years 
ago.  We sold our wee home there, having accepted 
an invitation from a very special family at church to 
spend our final week in UK with them before flying 
to Singapore and boarding a ship to Auckland. 
I cannot recall any particular events from that week but I do remember the 
family.  Paul was an elder in the church we attended, his wife, Ruth, was 
active amongst the women of the church and they had two lovely children.  
All of the arrangements went smoothly, and we kept in touch. 
The boy grew up and answered God’s call to be a missionary – which he 
still is now.  But news came in an email just a couple of days ago: with all 
the family at his bedside, his dad, Paul, had passed away; he was inviting 
me to his funeral.  I shall not be able to attend, but hope to receive a 
recording of the service of Celebration and Thanksgiving.   
I have not touched on my return to UK and the events up to date but Paul’s 
passing has triggered these thoughts.  The email had as its title, “Sad 
News” and of course that is true.  But as I thought over these things I 
rejoiced because I know where Paul is now, where Sylvia is now, where 
my Mum and Dad and indeed my brother along with many other friends 
and family are - they are in Heaven with a large number of others.  That is 
indeed a cause for joy. 
But alas, I have many friends and acquaintances, (perhaps you are among 
them!) who do not have such certainty; who do not know where they will 
go the instant they die.  If you are one of these, please don’t let it stay that 
way.  Accept the death of Jesus, God’s son, as the price paid for the sins 
of the world which includes yours and mine, and give yourself to Him.  
DON’T put it off, do it NOW, I beg you and then I’ll see you in Heaven 
too! 

Eric Green   eric.green@xtra.co.nz 
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 White Waltham Cricket Club 
 Est 1879 and still representing the village today!  
 

 
I seem to talk about the weather a lot during these pieces, but it is obviously 
critical to all things cricket!  I really do hope we are over the worst of the 
rain now, as we speed towards the start of the season. 

Winter indoor training is well underway for both junior and senior 
sections. The hope is we will be outside in mid-April, providing everything 
has dried up in time. 

Prior to that, we will host our annual groundwork day on 6th April – this 
tends to mark the start of the season for us and is a chance for the team to 
get together and also help start preparations for the ground. 

Despite the awful weather our groundsman, Luke, has done a fantastic job 
keeping the playing area looking great! 

In the meantime, we look forward to brighter, warmer days! 

Many thanks, 
Jonny Mahoney 

WWCC Chair 

 
 
For more information, or if you are interested to join/train with the club, 
please visit our website or contact us using one of the options below: 

Website:   
www.whitewaltham.play-cricket.com 

Facebook:  
@WhiteWalthamCC  

Twitter:  
@WWCC_1879 

Instagram:   
whitewalthamcricketclub  
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VICTORY PARADE 
We danced to the village – our journey had begun, 
We danced to the depot for a red bus not yet run, 
We drove to the stadium to collect the club team, 
We picked up our friends and started on our dream. 
We danced on the top deck as the cup had been won, 
And we danced and we waved in the breeze and the sun, 
And we soaked up the praise of fans around the earth, 
It was in London town the trophy had its birth.  
 
We danced for the teams who play in red, blue and green, 
But they wouldn’t dance with us, as we were not their scene; 
We danced for our London fans for James and John, 
We cheered with them, and the dance went on. 
We danced as the bus drove through the day and the night, 
We danced as club scarves were waved, oh what a magic sight !  
We danced throughout the town, the crowds lined every street, 
We danced with families and kids, for history’s meet and greet. 
 
We danced as they cheered us, their memory for life, 
This victory helped them forget their problems and their strife.  
We all took our turn to wave the cup up high, 
This victory is really ours – no one can deny. 
 
 Dance then wherever we may be, 
 I am the Lord of the dance, said he 
 And I’ll lead you all, wherever we may be 
 And I’ll lead you all in the dance, said he. 
 
We danced to that village – our journey had begun, 
We danced to the colt that had not held anyone;   
We untied its rope, just waiting it would seem ~ 
To us it was all part of Jesus’ scheme. 
We danced along the road, threw our cloaks across this colt, 
We danced as Jesus rode, but he then took a jolt ! 
He soaked up hosannas from his fans on that track, 
The journey to Jerusalem was his last trip back. 
 
We danced for some folks dressed in red, blue and green 
The Pharisees wouldn’t dance with us, that would be unclean; 
We danced for our Jewish friends, like James and John, 
We waved palm branches and the dance went on. 
We danced through that day, but Friday was the night, 
We danced as big clubs were waved, what a deathful sight ; 
We danced throughout the town, the crowds from every street  
Danced with families and kids, for grim history’s meet and greet. (cont.) 
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We danced from our master, left on that cross to die, 
We danced with unbelief with his bitter cup held high. 
We danced with joy on Sunday, the empty tomb close by, 
Real victory is really his, no-one can deny. 
 
 Dance then wherever we may be, 
 I am the Lord of the dance, said he 
 And I’ll lead you all, wherever we may be 
 And I’ll lead you all in the dance, said he. 
 

Read Luke 19.28-40 for more details 
Bob Crittenden 

 

 

Tales from the Bells 
 White Waltham Bell Ringing 

 

 

 
Our learners are making great progress and with help from ringers who 
visit from other towers, we are able to ring the bells on a Sunday morning 
– reminding those in our Parish that we are gathering for our Sunday 
service.  
As I mentioned last time around, we are now taking bookings for tower 
tours from groups and/or individuals. A tour will consist of a view of the 
bells, a talk and possibly a demonstration of ringing. If anyone is interested 
in having a go, they will be able to do so with the help of a Ringing 
Teacher. 
It would be great to have a couple more learners (or experienced ringers) 
join our friendly band. We would be delighted to offer a 'taster' session, 
without commitment, to anyone who is interested.  Do get in touch – it 
would be really good to hear from you. 

Lesley Graves, Bell Captain 

Tel: 01628 822000    Email: white.waltham@sdb.odg.org.uk 
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‘The Good Book’ – Holy Bible… 
and ‘highly viable’ 

The Bible is dismissed or scorned by many, partly as a result of an inability 
to discern what is metaphorical and what is literal in its text. It does, 
however, constitute the intermediary between the Divine and humanity – 
it is prophetic in the sense of disclosing the mind of God and his plan for 
mankind. In this present age, its relevance is only too apparent. 

It has to be seen that in reading the much-quoted Bible’s text, we are doing 
more than appreciating literature. With regard to non-fiction, any writer 
seeks to communicate – to share an experience; and in the work of the 
many who have contributed to the body of Judaeo-Christian writings that 
constitute the Bible, we are witnessing that dialogue between God and 
man, comprising, in part, God’s commentary on man’s activities and 
preoccupations. Additionally, we see man’s response to God’s dealings 
with him! I would maintain that a study of the scriptures enables the 
individual to tap into the very mind of God. 

As in prayer, we find a study of the Bible presents us with reason, wisdom 
and guidance. We do not perform a solemn duty, but are motivated by the 
resultant joy which we experience with our church involvement, of which 
the Bible is an integral part. Although we cannot actually see God, in Jesus’ 
life as reported in the gospels, we see him at work. Through this medium, 
I can see that God is active in my own life; I am aware that I am not alone. 
Over a long period of time, I find my burdens and joys are shared with this 
Divine presence. This is enhanced through prayers answered and being in 
the company of other faithful people. 

Bob Packer 

 

  

Rob Robertson AIPHE RP 

OIL HEATING ENGINEER 
 OFTEC Registration C9632 Local Business Fully insured to £2M 

 Worcester Bosch Accredited installer 
 Oil boiler replacements 
 Oil/Gas Safety certificates 
 Swimming pool heating 
 Servicing & Maintenance 

Tel:- 07816 835520  or E-Mail: sales@robertsonheating.co.uk 
Website:  Robertsonheating.co.uk 
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Can you find your way 
through the Maze? 

 

SMILE LINES 
Do it 
Here’s a sure-fire way to cross off every item on your To-Do list: Do the 
chores first, then write them down and then cross them off! 
Problem 
I don’t have a problem with caffeine. I do have a problem without it. 
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News from your Borough Councillors 

  
Maureen Hunt 

cllr.hunt@rbwm.gov.uk 
George Blundell 

cllr.blundell@rbwm.gov.uk 

Now we have all tossed our pancakes, it’s time many of us will thinking about 
Easter.   Many of us will be attending the church services in the days before and 
on Easter Sunday and many of us will be thinking of what Easter eggs to buy.   
Many of us will be looking forward to Spring; such a beautiful season, with 
blossom and all vegetation coming into bloom.   

Our Public Rights of Way  
We are so fortunate in our Ward as we have a huge number of public footpaths to 
explore and enjoy, which many of us already take advantage of.  You can plan 
your visit by using our handy online interactive neighbourhood map.  This 
neighbourhood map, produced last year, not only shows all public rights of way 
in the borough but all other facilities you may want to use i.e. conservation areas, 
libraries, allotments etc.  Visit  https://mol.rbwm.gov.uk/mol/map/ and use all the 
various layers for whatever you are interested in. 
Below is a snapshot of some issues that may be of interest.  You can go onto 
www.rbwm.gov.uk to see Consultations, minutes of meets etc. etc.  

Lane Closure - BROADWAY  
This partial road closure, planned for next 
month in order to demolish the spiral ramp, has 
been rescheduled to Monday 13 May - Monday 
3 June. This will include the closure of the 
current designated Broadway access lane 
(adjacent directly to the car park) with the right-
hand lane along Broadway being open to enable 
traffic to continue to access the town centre.  The full closure scheduled for April, 
has been rescheduled to run from Tuesday 4 June to Thursday 13 June, 9am 
to 3pm (excluding weekends), for the safe demolition of the staircase tower. 

Budget 
The Budget was passed; there will be a rise in council tax and other services.  We 
have a huge increase in Adults Service provision which will require an extra £4 
million to the budget. The Children’s Service provision has also increased.  
Almost 80% of the councils funding goes to Adult and Childrens Services.   
Total funding of £118.7m for the council comes from: Government Grants   
£12.2m, Business Rates £15.5m, Council Tax £93m and £2m for surplus/deficit 
movements.  With high interest rates and inflation, the council is now undergoing 
rising costs and 50% of residents who responded to the Consultation on the Draft 
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Budget 2024-25 said they would agree to an increase in council tax.  Parking 
Permits and parking charges are also increasing.   
To see the full minutes of the Council Meeting on 29th February, visit 
www.rbwm.gov.uk click on ‘council meetings and democracy’   

Highway Works in King Street – see below for Artist’s impression 
Work has started in King Street as part of wider Royal 
Borough plans to brighten up the town centre’s urban 
environment, as well as create more engaging spaces for 
walking and cycling. 
Along with new high-quality paving, enabling existing 
businesses to introduce café-style seating subject to planning permission, the 
centre of the route will be specifically for cycles, with pedestrian areas either side.  

Dementia 
Dementia drop-in groups give friendly advice, refreshments, opportunities  to 
meet others in a similar situation, and a chance to talk about issues of coping 
while learning about community resources: 
Boyn Grove Library  – First Thursday of every month 10.30am-11.30  
Maidenhead Library  – Last Thursday of every month 10.30am-11.30am 
Oakbridge Day Centre, Imperial Road Maidenhead  
 – First Wednesday of every month 10.30am-11.30am  

Local Issues  
Many will have seen the demolishment of The Royal Oak, for which permission 
had not been given.  Unfortunately, when work was being carried out to 
implement the permission that the owners had been given, it became evident that 
the building was collapsing.  Enforcement was called in and the owners were 
invited to submit a new planning application to reflect this new description.  A 
site notice was displayed and the neighbouring properties were re-consulted.  
Permission was granted in application 23/02106 which you can view on the 
council’s website. 
An application in Cox Green has recently been permitted which impacts residents 
in Woodlands Park - 23/00834/OUT.  Outline application for access only to be 
considered at this stage with all other matters to be reserved for up to 225 
residential dwellings with strategic open space incorporating informal sports 
pitches and land for allotments, with new vehicular access off Woodlands Park 
Road and emergency access off Woodlands Park Avenue, with pedestrian and 
cycle access.  There are 85 dwellings earmarked for Affordable Housing on this 
site with 34 -three and four bed houses for social rent proposed in mix of social 
rent, affordable rent and shared ownership.       

Please do get in touch with us if you have any queries we can help with.  

Our best wishes 

Maureen and George 
Maureen Hunt and George Blundell  
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Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Charities 
Clerk – Carolyn Thompson:  07834 545967, carolynt52@icloud.com 

 

Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Welfare Fund 
This fund was established by the Charities Commission in 1912 to help 
those living in the ‘area of benefit’ (the Civil Parishes of Shottesbrooke 
and White Waltham and the Ward of South Hurley).  

How we can help: 
The Charity income may be used to help generally, or help individual 
people living in the ’area of benefit’ who are in conditions of need, 
hardship or distress.  It can do this by making grants of money or by 
providing or paying for items, services or facilities.  

Restrictions: 
The trustees cannot help pay for rates, taxes or other public funds. 
However, it may use its funds to add to help that is already being provided 
out of public funds. 
Each application for funding will be considered separately.  Applications 
that are successful on one occasion may not be successful in future. 
If you believe you would qualify for funding, please get in contact with the 
clerk by email (carolynt52@icloud.com) or telephone (07834 545967) and 
you will be contacted by your local Trustee. 
 

A letter of support will be required from: 
a Social Worker, a Vicar/Priest, a Head Teacher, or another official body. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Burials of Ashes 

 24th January Jean Lilian Chant aged 89 years 

 28th February Iris Susan Clarke aged 83 years 
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Services at  
White Waltham Church 

Sunday Services at White Waltham Church  
are at 10.30am with activities for children every Sunday 

Services are in person and live via Zoom from the church building:  
http://www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk/zoom 

N.B. you can join us in one click on our website’s main page  

Service for All Ages 
Sunday 26th May at 10.30am 

‘Loving partnership with Jesus  
and each other’ 

 

 

We carefully plan our All Age Services to provide opportunities for 
active involvement and participation in a variety of ways   

Some content is available on our Facebook page  
  White Waltham Church 

Do come and join us –  
everyone is welcome at White Waltham Church 

 



 

Finding us online…. 
Follow White Waltham Church on Facebook… 

https://www.facebook.com/whitewalthamchurch 

And/or visit our website… 
You can also catch up with this magazine online. 

Visit www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk  
and you’ll find the Parish Magazine under the ‘Resources’ tab.  

You can get the current issues as well as being able to 
download earlier versions from the past year.   

 

 

 

 

We are grateful to all those that advertise in this magazine and make this 
publication possible.  Please remember if you use any of our advertisers to tell 

them you saw their advert in this magazine.    
Thank you.   

 
We do not accept responsibility for products or services advertised in this 

magazine.   
 

 

This Magazine is printed by Printique 
King Street Maidenhead SL6 1DZ 

Telephone 01628 630119 
 



 
  



 

 


